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Message from the Vice‐Principal 

 
Dear Families and Community Members, 

  

It is hard to believe that we are nearing the halfway mark of Semester 1!  Interim Reports were dis-
tributed on October 10th and mid-term report cards will be distributed in homeroom classes on Nov 
19th. Our successful Parents’ Night took place on Thursday October 24th and it was a nice opportunity 
for staff and the administration to meet and talk with our many parents and families. 

  

We had a wonderful turnout at our last Parent Council Meeting (October 22nd) which provided infor-
mation on Colleges and Universities.  If you missed this event and would like some information, 
please do not hesitate to contact our Head of Guidance, Nizam Alkins.  Our next School Council 
Meeting is scheduled for November 18th at 7:15pm, in the library. This meeting, “Ways to Pay”, will 
provide important information on scholarships and bursaries.  On behalf of Parent Council and the 
administration, we hope to see you there. 

 

We continue to make great strides with our athletic programs.  Our Girls Basketball team has quali-
fied for the playoffs which begin on Tuesday October 29th.  Our Girls Rugby team had a good run in 
the YRAA tournaments.  They ran three teams this year with over 30 players participating.  Congrat-
ulations on a great season and heartfelt thanks to Teacher-Coaches, Nathalie Bendavid and Aman-
da Ackerman for their dedication and hard work in coaching the team.  The Senior Boys Sevens 
Team had a very good season in the YRAA, finishing 11th out of 30 teams.  Finally, our Boys Volley-
ball team has won several tournaments so far and is preparing for the upcoming playoffs. 

 

We are planning and preparing to welcome our future Grade 9 students into our building.  Shortly, 
we will begin to visit all of our elementary partner schools to meet with and talk to the Grade 8 stu-
dents who will join us next September.  Grade 8 Take Your Kid to High School Day, which coincides 
with Grade 9 Take Your Kid to Work day, will occur on Wednesday November 6th. Grade 9 students 
have already received permission forms for this event.  The school is also preparing for our Grade 8 
Open House Night, taking place on Tuesday November 12th, from 7-9p.m. The Open House will be 
an opportunity to explain Thornlea’s unique programs including: the Advanced Placement Program, 
the French Immersion Program and the Academy of Creativity and Multimedia Institute. Department 
displays will be set up as well as hands on activities for families to enjoy.   Please let family and 
friends know about this fun and informative evening. 

   

We wish you a warm and sunshine-filled fall season. 

  

 

Kind Regards, 

Sofia Papadatos 

Vice-Principal 
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Dear Parents/Guardians, 

  

It is important to us that we provide a caring, safe and inclusive environment in our school that sup‐
ports the academic achievement and well‐being of all students. To support this environment, you 
may have heard that the Ontario Ministry of EducaƟon has revised the provincial Code of Conduct 
(Policy/Program Memorandum No. 128) to include a restricƟon on the use of personal mobile devic‐
es during instrucƟonal Ɵme as of November 4, 2019. 

 

The revision states that the use of personal mobile devices (i.e. cell phones) during instrucƟonal Ɵme 
is not permiƩed unless under the following circumstances: 

 for educaƟonal purposes, as directed by an educator; 

 for health and medical purposes; 

 to support special educaƟon needs and/or English‐Language Learners. 

 

This is consistent with our guidelines about mobile devices. It has always been our policy that cell 
phones and other personal communicaƟon devices must be turned off and kept out of sight during 
all instrucƟonal periods, except with the clear permission of the principal or the classroom teacher. 
AddiƟonally, camera and/or video funcƟons on mobile devices are not permiƩed for use on school 
property without clear permission from the principal or teacher. At no Ɵme may mobile devices be 
used in washrooms or change rooms. 

 

We recognize that learning can be enhanced by technology and we have created opportuniƟes in our 
classrooms to leverage digital tools to enhance teaching, learning and communicaƟon.   

 

InfracƟons will be dealt with as progressive discipline, under Caring and Safe Schools Policy and its 
related procedures. As always, students are responsible for the care and security of their personal 
devices. The school is not responsible for any damage, loss or theŌ. 

 

Thank you for helping us create a safe, respecƞul and inclusive school community. If you have any 
quesƟons, please do not hesitate to see the school’s administraƟon in the main office. 

 

Joe FoƟ 

Principal 
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Salutations from the Guidance Department!   
 
We also would like to remind you on the process for making guidance appointments. First, please see Mrs. Burdett, our Guidance 
Secretary.  If any student would like to make an appointment with their “Surname/Last Name” identified counselor, they should 
come to the Guidance Office before school starts (8:30 to 8:45), during their lunch (11:30 to 12:30), or after school (3:00 to 3:30) to 
make their appointment. 
 
 
The Guidance Team this year consists of: 
 
Mrs. Gail Burdett (Guidance Secretary) Ext. 207 
 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance (A – KON) Counselor Ext 330 
 
Ms. Lovleen Rai (KOO – REE) Scholarship Lead/Literacy Lead/SHSM Lead, Dual Credit Lead Ext 254  
 
Ms. Andrea Tse (REI-TSAN) Head of ESL Ext 178 
 
Ms. Viviane Estafanos (TSAP – Z) Student Success/Credit Recovery/AP Exam Lead Ext 251 
 
Ms. Maria Merecoulias (Student Support for ESL students, ESL Teacher) Ext 689  
 
Ms. Tamara Gord (Special Education Support) Head of Special Education Ext 234 
 
 
For Scholarship information for grade 12 graduating students, please make an appointment to see 
Ms. Rai in the Guidance office. 
 
 
 
The Ontario University Application Centre (OUAC) pin codes have arrived!  Please 
come to the Guidance Office and pick up your University Pin Code letter. You need this 
information to apply to University. 
 

Note: Ontario High Schools do not transmit Mid-Term Marks. The next transmission to the Ontario Universities Application 
Centre will be on Feb. 13th, 2020 (Final Marks for 1st semester). 
 
University ApplicaƟons: 

You can select as many University programs as you would like ($50.00 each), but, you can only choose a max‐

imum of 3 programs per University. For example: 

Only 3 choices can be used for all University of Toronto campuses, for example (St. George, Scarborough, 

Mississauga) can have one program each or all 3 at Scarborough or any combinaƟon adding up to 3. 

Waterloo University, you could only select a maximum of 3 programs. If you wanted to add a 4th you cannot. 
 
If you need clarification on this process or have questions, please do not hesitate to ask your child’s counselor. 
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Ontario College Application Seminar:  
 
You can apply to an Ontario College today! Deadline for equal consideration is Feb. 1st 2020. 
www.ontariocolleges.ca 
 
This seminar/support will take place mid-November. Dates and times to be announced. 
 
NOTE: There was a typo on the College Information Package, all years should read 2020 not 2019. 
 
Please see your counselor for support with your Ontario College Application. 
 
 
Community Service Hours 
We would also like to remind our learning community that there is a process in place for Community Service Hours.  All students 
must complete 40 community hours to obtain their Ontario Secondary School Diploma.  The Guidance department must approve 
your community service opportunity before you start your hours.  Please see your counselor for pre-approval. It should be at a Not-
For-Profit organization. 
 
We also would like to announce the approved initiative to all our grade 9 students.  Grade 9 students that complete their 40 commu-
nity service hours in their grade 9 year will receive a special certificate of completion.  This is for grade 9’s only. The 40 hours must 
be submitted into our Guidance Office by Friday June 19th to Qualify. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information on volunteer opportunities, please come down to the Guidance Office and pick up a Community Service 
Hours form and please take a look at our “Volunteer Bulletin Board” for opportunities to fulfill this Ministry of Education gradua-
tion requirement. 
 
I would also like to take a moment to personally welcome our learning community to a new school year and supporting all our stu-
dents towards success. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance and Career Education 
 
 
 
Post-Secondary Information – Important Dates: 
 
Go Global Expo – Sunday Feb. 9 taking place at the Toronto Reference Library 
 
 
University/College Visits in ROOM 229 starting at 11:35: 
 
Many Post-Secondary Institutions (Universities and Colleges) will be coming to Thornlea to speak to our senior students in the first 
semester.  We have scheduled Ryerson, Queen’s, York, Waterloo, McMaster, Wilfrid Laurier, U of T, Ryerson, Western, Seneca, 
Humber and Centennial, just to name a few.  The dates and times of these information sessions was in the 1st E-bulletin. There will 
be more than 35 Universities/Colleges that are scheduled for the Months of September, October and November, please listen to the 
announcements, and check the bulletin boards outside of the Guidance Office, check your E-mail that is linked to your myPathway-
planner account, or check with your Guidance Counselor.   
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School Year 2019-2020 
Calendar of Events 

 
 November 6     Take Your Kids to Work Day Gr 9’s 

 November 6     Take Your Kids to High school Day Gr 9’s 

 November 11    Remembrance Day Assembly 

 November 12    Grade 8 Night 7-9pm 

 November 14    Homecoming—Paradise Banquet Hall 

 November 15    PA Day 

 November 18    School Council Meeting 7:15pm Library 

 November 19    Mid-term Report Cards Home 

 November 20    Wellness Wednesday 

 November 26    Full Disclosure Date 

 December 4     Wellness Wednesday 

 December 4     Music and Arts Night 

 December 9-20    GRAD Photos—By Online Appointment 

 December 10-13    Drama Club Winter Show 

 December 18    Wellness Winter Wonderland 

 December 21-January 5   Christmas Vacation 

 January 8     Last Day For Field Trips 

 January 13-15    EQAO Math 

 January 16     Last Day for Assessments 

 January 20     School Council Meeting 7:15pm Library 

 January 22-29    EXAMS 

 January 30     EXAM Review Day 

 January 31     PA Day 

 February 3     Semester 2 Begins 

  


